
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'Ann Lewis' <Ann.Lewis@caresouth-carolina.com> 

Date: 1/22/2013 11:12:11 AM
Subject: RE: Quarterly meetings with PSA Directors

Ann,

Thanks for the information. I understand conflicts and for that reason I requested an alternate in such cases. I will be happy to add 
Todd as your representative.

Thanks again.

Tony Kester

From: Ann Lewis [mailto:Ann.Lewis@caresouth-carolina.com]
Sent: Tuesday, January 22, 2013 10:45 AM
To: Kester, Tony
Cc: Todd Shifflet; Shelia Welch; Rose Brown
Subject: Quarterly meetings with PSA Directors

I am so sorry I have not been able to attend the quarterly PSA Directors meetings. These meetings conflict with the 
SC Primary Health Care Association Board meetings. For the past several years I have been an officer on this Board 
and will continue to be in the near future. Since CareSouth Carolina is a federally funded FQHC, these meetings hold 
a vital importance and obligation to attend.

However, the PSA Directors meetings are also vitally important and I want to make sure CareSouth Carolina stays
abreast of developments and issues in the Aging Programs. Todd Shifflet is on our Executive Management team and 
is Director of Community Development. I would like to request that he be allowed to attend the quarterly PSA 
meetings in my place. He will be ideal to attend in my absence. Todd is very knowledgeable about our ADRC 
programs within the CSC division of Vantage Point. Additionally he has a broad community perspective of needs and 
issues. Todd will keep me informed as to PSA issues and concerns.

Thanks you for all you do for the programs serving the elderly in South Carolina,

Ann M. Lewis, CEO
CareSouth Carolina INC.
P.O. Box 1090
Hartsville, SC 29551
843-857-0111

mailto:Kester,%20Tony
mailto:Ann.Lewis@caresouth-carolina.com
mailto:Ann.Lewis@caresouth-carolina.com

